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October 20,2005 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 
Ms. Beth O'Donnell, Executive Director 
Post Office Box 61 5 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 

Dear Ms. O'Donnell 

SUBJECT: Phone Conference of October 18,2005 Data Request - Case No. 2005-0026 1 

Please find enclosed eight (8) copies and the original of the Data Requested by Commission Staff 
on Case No. 2005-0026 1, dated October 18,2005. 

Should you require further information, please let us Isnow. 

Sincerely, 

SOUTH KENTUCKY RECC 

Chief Financial Officer 
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ATouchstone Energy'Cxoperative &> 

Allen Anderson, Head Coach &. CEO 

925-929 North Main Street 
Post Office Box 910 

Somerset, KY 4250209 10 
Telephone 6064784 121 

Toll Free 800-2643 11 2 
Fax 6064798279 

www.slarcrc.com 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 
Ms. Beth O'Donnell 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 

Ms. O'Donnell: 

I appreciate being allowed the opportunity to have a conference call with the Kentucky Public Service Commission Team 
working on our Case # 2005-00261. This will help eliminate some time loss in mail deliveries. 

I have enclosed all the documentation in support of the answers given to all the questions asked by the PSC Team during the 
conference call on October 18,2005. 

Our building process started primarily in October of 2002 when we hired a consultant to evaluate all our existing facilities to 
see what our needs are now and 15 years into the future. When this report was completed our Board unanimously voted to 
build a new office in McCreary County based on the economics of building vs. remodeling or adding on, and due to other 
concerns raised in the report. 

We appointed Board Committees to serve on a Land Search Committee and another group to serve on a Building Planning 
Committee, which also included employees through out all areas of the organization. 

Several possible land options that fit the location and accessibility criteria were evaluated by the Committee. These 
properties were all appraised to assure the Committee and Board they were of fair market value. You will find 
documentation of all the sites that were reviewed and reasons why we decided upon the property that we have purchased. 

Rick Stephens, Chairman of the Board, had a 99 year lease on the property we eventually bought, but our Board refused to 
consider leasing property and specifically preferred to own the land that we planned to build on. 

We actually contacted both RUS and PSC asking if leasing land from a Director was permissible. Copies of letters are 
enclosed that document that it would be acceptable to lease from a Director. Our own Board rehsed to lease even with both 
the RUS and PSC's permission. 

The original owner of our purchased property Larry Loudermilk, referred to as LEL, LTD, agreed to buy out Rick 
Stephens' 99 year lease and sell the property to South Kentucky RECC. I have enclosed the e-mail of approval from all 
Directors expressing their interest and approval of making this purchase. 

I have enclosed description and photos on land sites, reviewed by the Committee with notes of concerns. I also have 
enclosed appraisals on our old site, new site we purchased, and other sites we considered, including the leased property. 

Two very obvious explanations of why McCreary County Property is so outrageously expensive are: 
1) 
2) 

70 - 75% of land owned by the Federal Government. 
Much of the remaining 30 - 35% has limited access due to a Federal fence installed which was mandated 
to limit the access to HWY 27 before fimding would be appropriated. 

Albany 606-387-6476 Monticello 606-348-6771 Russell Springs 270-866-3439 Whitley City 606-376-5997 



The question relating to why we are building Community Rooms as a part of each District Office and why so large? All of 
our present offices have a community Room that has been heavily used by both the Community and our own in-house use 
over the past 45 years. We once allowed both day and night usage, but due to parking limitation had to discontinue day use 
by the Public. We checked the log book on Community Rooms in all offices and found they were used by 47,000 people a 
year. There were 6,550 people using the McCreary County Community Room this past year. The rooms would be more 
widely used if they were larger, handicapped accessible, and properly wired for a meeting environment with availability for 
day time use assuming parking were available. 

The Communities we serve have very limited access to any other Community Room options. We get a lot of Public 
Relations mileage from this service. 

The Community Rooms are also used for our own in house use. We have employee meetings, Safety Training, community 
Information Meetings, Electrician Meetings, Builders Meetings, and our own Annual Meeting. By having the Community 
Rooms we can meet with the District Office employees without having them drive to the main office which would be much 
less efficient. 

We always use these rooms during major outages to stage workers for outrage restoration, feed workers and in times past 
open up for emergency shelter for our members and the General Public. Our Board was very insistent upon our new offices 
having Community Rooms that were large enough to meet our needs 15 years into the future and be equipped to properly 
serve the membership. 

This documentation supports the answers I gave to the question asked during our phone conversation on October 18,2005. 

I would appreciate any help and consideration you can give in expediting this case. We are in danger of losing all our bids 
on this project causing us to re-bid in a now higher market. We are presently leasing space until the new facilities are 
complete. Good building weather will soon be gone which will also slow our progress. 

I would really appreciate being notified by phone, if possible, as soon as a decision can be reached so our Contractors on the 
project can plan their work. 

Sincerely, 

SOUTH KENTUCKY RECC 

Allen Anderson 
Chief Executive Officer 
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